
 

CSS GENERAL MEETING MINUTES 

 March 3, 2020 

 

Offices present: Tony Schavone, Monica Valparaiso, Pam DeForrest, Debbie Ruby 

Board Members present: Laura Schavone, Sal Cruz, Donna Stewart, George McMullen 

41 Members Present 

Ron DeBartolomeis led the members in the Pledge of Allegiance. 

A quorum was declared to be present by Secretary Pam DeForrest. 

President Tony Schavone called the meeting to order at 7:00pm. 

Tony Schavone talked about us going to the Corvettes by the Beach.  Wanted to know if anyone was interested in going 

back to Irwindale and get to drive our cars on the track again. 

Donna Stewart introduced Tom Shay visiting tonight.  He is looking for a touring club.  Ron and Katie Kennedy are 

rejoining.  They have a 2001 Red Coup.    

Pam DeForrest made a motion to waive the reading of the minuets and it was seconded.  Talked about any more 

changes to the roster and should have a new one soon. 

We do not have a Treasurer at the moment, so Monica Valparaiso filled in and gave report on current balance. 

Vice-President Monica Valparaiso talked about the Super cars by the beach on March 15th.  Had a sign up sheet and 

flyers with info.  South Coast Vettes is going to the Tupper car collection and has invited us to go with them March 21.  

Talked about other events that are posted in the newsletter.  

Marsha Gallivan, Care and Concern, read off the Birthdays and Anniversaries for March.  

Will Grohmann had Penny Lambright from Patriots and Paws come to be presented with the donation check from the 

club.  Penny gave us an update of what was accomplished with last year and information on their Car Show on October 

3rd.  They also will have an Open House on May 17th  

Debbie Ruby, Newsletter Editor has her Google Group working now. 

Jan Works won the dinner raffle. 

Richard Cheek talked about the All Corvette Show in Carlsbad on November 14. 

 



Ann Meeuwenberg talked about supporting Southern Cal Corvettes with their car show on May 3rd.  It’s in Midway City 

and has a 50 car limit. She also talked about everybody in club should support NCCC. She wanted to bring up that even 

spouses that are not signed up as a member that they will not be covered by insurance if the participate in car events.  It 

would be an additional $30.00 membership to be covered. 

Joel Chesler brought memorabilia from Ron Fellows Performance Driving School that he participated in.  Only for ZR1’s.   

Dave MacDonough reported on the Super Shoots shooting once a month.   It's always the last Saturday of the month. 

Lunch after. 

Goodies were provided by Sandy McMullen and Karen DeBartelomeis.  Lots of yummy stuff! 

Raffle money winners where: Jan Works, Doug Meeuwenberg, Sandy McMullen, Tony Schavone, Rosie Valparaiso, 

Richard Cheek. 

Tony reminded us that we had a sign up sheet for future goodies to be brought.  Still need June and September. 

Andy Ersek reminded us of the Muckenthaler show on May 17th.  It’s their 26th year.  We will have to pay $25.00 to be 

there in our Corvette Corral.  Fun day. 

Next Board Meeting is March 17, 2020 

Next General Meeting April 7, 2020 

Meeting was adjourned at 8:20pm.   

Respectfully Submitted, 

Pam DeForrest, Secretary   


